March 2010

Dear Cherry Knoll Family,

We are proud to announce our Non-Fiction Learning Fair for 2010!  This experience will assist your child in the following ways:

· Learning how to learn

· Being a creative producer

· Thinking critically

· Communicating in a wide variety of ways

· Becoming a problem solver

· Working independently

Nation-wide, a weakness has surfaced regarding students being able to comprehend informational (non-fiction) text.  Reading and writing are school improvement goals at Cherry Knoll.  We invite you to partner with us in a strategy that will challenge all of our preschool through fifth grade students to read and comprehend non-fiction as well as they enjoy fiction.

You can help by encouraging your child’s participation in this year’s Non-Fiction Learning Fair, to be held on Wednesday, April 14th 2010 from 9:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. in the school gymnasium.  We will continue to provide instruction in different strategies for students to utilize when reading and writing, while monitoring their progress.  You can join us on this journey by encouraging your child to:
· Select a topic of interest for the fair

· Locate a non-fiction book or article about the topic

· Read the selection or read it to your child

· Create a project that describes what was learned

You can help all you want and we encourage you to do so.  ENJOY!  This could be and should be rewarding for all.  We look forward to seeing you at the Non-Fiction Learning Fair April 14, 2010 where we will all have a chance to marvel at what a gentle nudge from us can accomplish!

Sincerely,

Chris Parker, Principal
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1. CHOOSE a topic.

2. SELECT a non-fiction book or article about your topic from our library, your home or classroom, or the public library. 

3. READ the selection or have it read to you.

4. DECIDE on a project that demonstrates you have learned something from reading the selection.

5. CREATE the project yourself, or with a member of your family.

6. COMPLETE and attach the green project card to your display.  

7. BRING the project to school no later than 9:00 am on Wednesday, April 14, 2010.    Remember, large projects are not allowed on the bus.  The fair will be open all day for classes or family and friends to visit.

8. VISIT the Non-Fiction Learning Fair 2010 with your family, friends and neighbors on Wednesday, April 14h after school between 3:38 p.m. and 5:30 p.m.

9. TAKE your project home after the fair.  Any project left after 4:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 15th will be discarded.
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RULES:

1. No live animals.

2. Projects that include water must be spill proof.

3. Food items are for display only and will not be eaten.

4. Make projects as durable and theft proof as possible. 

5. You may use electricity, but you must supply your own extension cord.

6. SAFETY FIRST!  Your project should be free of hazards.

7. Tables will be provided.  They will be marked by grade.

8. We assume projects are not to be touched.

9. You MUST have a completed project card displayed with your project.  Extra cards are available in the office.  It would be a great idea to include your book/article in your display.

10. This is mostly a home activity.  Class time will be limited for this project.  

11. There is no judging.  This non-competitive program finds every participant to be a winner!  Certificates or ribbons will be awarded to all participants.
12. Projects are to be dropped off no later than 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, April 14th.  In the event of an inclement weather day, the fair will be held on the next day of school.
13. Projects need to be picked up at the end of the fair on Thursday, April 15th. Projects left at school will be delivered to the student’s classroom and then discarded if left at school.

IDEAS…

· Read about weather and make a mobile of clouds

· Read about dinosaurs and make one out of paper mache’

· Read about Abe Lincoln and make a diorama about his life

· Read about machines or cars and put a model together

· Read about sewing or knitting and make an item

· Read about health and interview/video tape a doctor or nurse

· Read about the Inuit culture and make a display 

· Read about a president and collect artifacts to symbolize his life

· Read or write something in Spanish and write a translation

· Read about a mathematician or scientist and make a poster of his/her life and accomplishments

· Use your imagination and recycled items around your home to make your project come to life 

· Read about the human skeleton and make one out of paper plates or other materials

· Read about bridges and build one out of toothpicks

· Read about an artist and create a project in a similar style

· Read about baseball and create a display of a card collection

· Read about castles and build one out of sugar cubes

· Read about a famous architect and build one of his/her buildings out of legos

· Read about, write and illustrate a travel brochure destination or attraction that interests you

· Read about a country and make a map out of flour/salt/water on a board, labeling it using macaroni letters

· Read about and share a collection of rocks and minerals

· Read about a craft idea and make a sample project

· Read about plant experiments and design one of your own

· Read about a seasonal sport and make a display of equipment

· Read about cooking and try a recipe

· Read about music, build an instrument, or record a new song.

· Read about careers or a job in your family and make a display

· Read about calligraphy and exhibit some writing samples

· Read about bookmaking and publishing.  Write and illustrate an original fiction, non-fiction, or poetry book

· Read about news reporting and construct a newspaper

· Read about your special interest and create your own project
